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DIRECTOR 

Kathy Znosko, 272 Noble Street, West Haven, CT 06516, kathyznosko@yahoo.com, 203-932-1539 

“Our members are Connecticut’s Jewels among Women” 

As I write this, I am still working on the calendar for the coming year.  In keeping with the advice 

from our Inspiration Committee, two fall meetings are being planned.  The first one will be a 

Saturday morning toward the end of September (I'm just waiting for confirmation of the date for the 

location), in West Haven and the second will be a week night late in October, somewhere in the 

more northern part of the state.  Both meetings will be informational/workshop based.  The call for 

the September meeting will be sent to you early this month, so please watch for it. 

  

Our Board of Directors has been working hard this summer to revise the Blue Book, to reflect the 

changes being put into effect, based on the recommendations of our Inspiration Committee.  As I 

have been working on the changes to the pages for which I am responsible, I am reminded how 

useful and informative this book is.  I strongly urge you to read this book and refer to it 

frequently.  No matter what your position is in your club, you will learn so much, from the history of 

CJW, to how to run a meeting or deal with problems in your club, to recommended activities for 

every department, and so much more.  The basic Blue Book is available in the members' section on 

our website, so you can start reading right away.  The revised edition will be ready on CD to be 

handed out to each club at our September meeting. 

  

As promised, here's another way to meet my Director's Challenge.  Boy Scouts have a very special 

need for other organizations.  All Boy Scout units (Cub Scout packs of 6-10 year old boys, Boy 

Scout troops of 10-18 year old boys, and Venturing crews and Sea Scout ships of 14-21 year old 

boys and girls) belong, not to the Boy Scouts of America, but to the various other organizations that 

agree to "use Scouting as part of their service to their own members, as well as the community at 

large."  These organizations are known as chartered organizations.  This means that your club could 

become a chartered organization for one or more Boy Scout units and those units, in return, would 

be expected to help your club with its projects.  To do this, your club would have to provide one 

member who would be the liaison between the club and the Scout unit.  Your club would be 

expected to help the unit find a meeting place, (maybe the same place your club meets or a local 

school), and would have to approve all leaders of the unit.  The BSA, through the local council 

would provide support, training, resources, insurance, and camping facilities to the unit and the 

chartered organization.  There would be an annual $20.00 charter fee for each unit and the liaison, 

known as the chartered organization representative, would have to pay an annual registration fee of 

$15.00, plus a minimal insurance fee.  By doing this, you could make the Scouting program 

available to more youth in your community and you could then make those youth and their parents 

more aware of your club and its activities.  For more information on this, or to become a chartered 

organization, call your local Boy Scout council. 

  

The Girl Scouts do not have this dependence on other organizations, but it is still possible to develop 

a sponsor type relationship with a particular Girl Scout troop.  Contact the Girl Scout council to find 

a troop to work with.  

mailto:kathyznosko@yahoo.com
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Enjoy the rest of your summer! 

Kathy 

ASSSTANT DIRECTOR 

Debi Puzia, 8 Cora Road, Tolland, CT 06084, dapuz55@yahoo.com, 860-870-9200 

Hi Everyone, 

With summer still in the forefront of our everyday thoughts its hard to think about meetings and club 

events.  Yet, somewhere between the last of vacation days, school shopping and sunburns we have 

to start planning for fall.  Most clubs start holding meetings in September and this is a great time to 

promote your club and membership. 

Did you get together with members of your club for a picnic or girls night out ?  Take a  

picture of your group and send it in to your local paper.  Let your community know that  

there are lots of different types of benefits for being a Junior Women.  You get to part of a great 

group of women who help their community plus you get to make friends and have fun doing it.  

Now is the time to start reaching out to new prospective members.  Since this year in CJW we are 

promoting using social media as a tool of communication, how easy would it be for each member of 

each club to send a post on Facebook ( or a tweet if on Twitter)  about their club and when it 

meets …maybe someone is looking to be a part of your club but never had an invite to join.  So 

many of us are using emails, Facebook and other social media to hear about things going on in our 

community.  Why not CJW and its clubs ?  We have tried many other ways to introduce our clubs to 

the community, now its time to give this a try.  Just think if every member sent out a post on 

Facebook or an email to a group of friends, how many people we can reach.  

Membership growth is a constant issue for most clubs. I hope that in my term I can  discover new 

successful ways to help your club grow.  Each member is important, not just for the help they give to 

make a club successful but for the knowledge they share to help each member grow.   

As Assistant Director I look forward to going out to your club and meeting the members. 

I am always available to help with any questions or concerns.  Contact me via email for now. I will 

be setting up a Facebook page soon too for my Junior Women contacts.  So send me your Facebook 

contact so I can friend you when it’s all set. 

 

Enjoy the rest of summer, 

 

In Junior Spirit and Friendship, 

Debi Puzia 

 

 

mailto:dapuz55@yahoo.com
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IMMEDIATE PAST DIRECTOR/LEADERSHIP/PARLIAMENTARIAN 

Ronnie Hollis, 84 White Oak Drive, Harwinton, CT 06791, ronniestarfish50@aol.com, 860-485-9736 

“Juniors make a difference in the lives of others” 

Secrets to having an easy, stress-free meeting: 

 

A. Be ready             Situations will always come up that you did not count on.   

B. Be prepared                   You may need to adapt to change of circumstances.  

C. Have an agenda        Will help you keep on task and also keep you from 

                                                forgetting something you want to discuss.  

D. Be fair                    Let members have their say, within time limits. 

E. Delegate Jobs/Duties     Remember you are part of a club and nobody does it alone. 

Your club has members with different skills and abilities and not everyone has the same potential 

at the same time.   A leader is able to see the potential in their members and tap into those skills. 

A leader is respected and admired and others have the willingness to follow them. 

CJW History           

1938-1939    CJW  had 13 clubs and 67 members. 

Eight of the 13 clubs met in Waterbury on December 1, 1938.    Mrs. Lewis G Merrill was elected 

chairman.   The age limit was 30.    

Clubs that attended were Waterbury 38, Suffield 4, West End 4, Naugatuck 1,  Bristol 9, New Haven 

4, West Haven 3, Somers 4, other clubs  Westport,  New Britain, Torrington,  Hartford, Southport.   

Fall Conference was held at The Blue Plate Tea Room in Hartford.  The grand total in the treasury 

was $19.95 

 

Ronnie Hollis 

 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 

Amy Neves, 12 Grace Lane, Cromwell, CT 06416, nevesfamily34@gmail.com, 860-951-2242 

Hello Everyone!  My name is Amy Neves and I am the new CJW Corresponding 

Secretary.  I have been busy updating information/documentation for the upcoming 

CJW year.  Each club has received an electronic version of the contact information that CJW has on 

file.  I will need a representative from each club to review this information and return 

updates/confirmations to me at nevesfamily34@gmail.com.   

I will also be working with the CJW Board to revised the Blue Book in a manner that follows 

the  new CJW committee formats (i.e. combining certain committees).  When complete, each club 

will receive an electronic update via CD.    

 

mailto:ronniestarfish50@aol.com
mailto:nevesfamily34@gmail.com
mailto:nevesfamily34@gmail.com
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TREASURER/WAYS & MEANS 

Sue Spencer, 114 Pinney Street, Ellington, CT 06029, razoo1106@gmail.com, 860-212-0533 

My name is Sue Spencer and I am the current Treasurer for CJW. I live in Ellington, CT 

with my dog, Snickers.  I have 3 grown children, one married in Texas, one in R.I., and one 

who lives in West Hartford.  The majority of my family lives either in Florida or Texas. 

I am a CPA with an accounting firm in Enfield, CT.  I have been there for over 13 years.  Luckily or 

unluckily (depending on who you are) I do not have to travel. 

Enough about me. 

Please, please be on the lookout for your annual insurance and dues bill from me.  I hope to mail 

them out around July 1st.  Reminder: insurance is calculated on the number of members you 

reported on the President's report and not on your current membership total. 

If you need any pins or other supplies please let me know, and I can mail them out to you. 

Any questions you have can be addressed to:  razoo1106@gmail.com or 860-212-0533. 

Have a nice summer, 

Sue 

RECORDING SECRETARY 

Wendy Gamba, 175 Lowin Ave., Westville, CT 06515, wgamba@yahoo.com, 203-859-5729 

Hi Juniors,  

My name is Wendy Gamba and I am the new recording secretary.  This is my first 

position with CJW and I am looking forward to getting more involved.  I have been a 

member of Shoreline for 10 great years.  During this time, I have thought about the State board off 

and on.  This year a few of my other volunteer positions have run their course so I can now welcome 

a new position into the fold and can’t wait to contribute to this wonderful organization.  In my work 

life, I am an accountant and, typically, have been the treasurer of organizations, as well as of my 

own club.  I have made a decision that going forward I am going to branch out to other positions as 

too many numbers can make a woman crazy.  I thought the recording secretary was as good a place 

as any to start! 

I look forward to getting to know Juniors from all over Connecticut! 

 

Wendy 

 

 

 

 

mailto:razoo1106@gmail.com
mailto:razoo1106@gmail.com
mailto:wgamba@yahoo.com
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ARTS & EDUCATION 

Patti Stankevicius, 374 Central Ave., Wolcott, CT 06716, 

pstanks050@gmail.com, 203-879-2656 

Doris Tolomei, 80 Sky Hill Drive, Wolcott, CT 06716, 203-879-4496 

We hope everyone is having a nice summer and staying cool on these hot days! 

 

During the summer, many of the theaters have a matinee special of $5; please check in your areas.  

Southington Cinema is one of them with a $7 fee for afternoon/evenings.  

 

The Palace Theater (Waterbury) has announced the 2012-2013 Webster Broadway Season: 

 

 West Side Story- Nov 24 & 25, 2012           

 Peter Pan w/ Kathy Rigby- Feb 15 & 16, 2013 

 Rain (direct from Broadway)- Mar 15 & 16, 2013 

 Dream Girls-May 31 & June 1, 2013 

 Mystery title- to be announced 10/9/12 @ exclusive subscriber event. 

 

Contact: www.palace theaterct.org or call the box office: 203.346.2000 

Also, in our area, is Seven Angels Theatre with 5 shows for the season TBA. 

Contact: www.sevenangelstheatre.org or call the box office: 203.757.4676 

Looking ahead in the Education Department, we will be preparing for the Statewide Spelling Bee 

and CJW Maureen Borski Scholarship. 

 

In Junior Pride, 

Doris & Patti 

The following is repeated from the May-June Bulletin: 

The 2012 CJW Spelling Bee was a nail biting competition.  36 participants, over 300 words spelled, sprints 
to the bathroom, and a 20 minute spell off of 54 words between the final 2 contestants.   There were a 
few tears, many smiles and great sportsmanship.   

   1st Place     Ali Behzadi from Trumbull  
 2nd Place      Olivia Mraz from Stratford 
 3rd Place      Conner Spenser from Barkhamsted  
CPTV Sports Channel taped for future broadcast - next on   Thursday June 7th at 9:00 AM www.CPTVsports.org for your 
cable channel info.  

Ann Whitman 

mailto:pstanks050@gmail.com
http://www.palace/
http://www.sevenangelstheatre.org/
http://www.cptvsports.org/


7 | P a g e  

 

CONSERVATION & CURRENT AFFAIRS 

Heather Pulito, 32 Maple Street, Glastonbury, CT 06033, heatherstitch@aol.com, 860-633-8172 

Lynn Sellers, 12 Allen Road, Clinton, CT 06413, msellers@snet.net, 860-669-4908 

Conservation: 

With the hot and humid weather we have been having, many people will find the ants 

invading their kitchens and homes. Ant colonies hit their peak in hot weather! To 

prevent using pesticides and other chemicals around your pets and children here are 

several helpful hints to get the little critters out of your pantry.  Many ants like sweet 

items or grain items that are in easily accessed packaging. Remove items from your pantry and wipe 

down all the shelves with white vinegar to remove the scent trail the ants leave for their buddies. 

Transfer dry good into airtight containers or heavy duty plastic bags. Another good deterrent is 

cotton pads dabbed in peppermint or spearmint essential oil stuffed into shelf corners. If that doesn't 

work and you have a major invasion, mix one tablespoon of boric acid powder with 1/4 cup of sugar 

and place it around the pantry in small lidded jars with holes punched in the tops. Beware, however, 

that the powder is toxic if ingested so keep well out of reach of children or pets! Seal the tops of the 

jars with tape and clearly mark the outside with poison labels and/or big red X's.  The ants will 

nibble the grains of sugar and take some back to the nest. If the queen eats the mixture it can wipe 

out the colony very quickly. 

CURRENT AFFAIRS--Lynn Sellers, co-chair 

I hope you all are having a great summer and staying cool during each of the heat waves we are 

having. And be sure to practice safety first during any storm that has significant lightning, wind and 

/or hail. Talk to your children about weather safety if they are not with you during a storm. The old 

adage of standing under a tree during a storm is the worst thing you can do. Tell children to get into 

some kind of a shelter area and away from windows to protect themselves from possible broken 

glass if hail is of the large damaging type. Most of the local TV news stations have an app for your 

phone so you can receive messages instantly of incoming storms. Many towns are developing call 

outs to residents during emergencies so you know where shelters will be, any imminent dangers in 

your area and road closures. Make sure you are connected to their systems. If your town does not 

have a good communication system for its residents, perhaps this would be a great project idea for 

your club to pursue with the elected officials.  

And speaking of elections, encourage all your club members to register to vote with National 

elections coming this fall. Now is a good time to do it before the rush in October. Voting is a 

privilege we all have and should be taking advantage of. To sit back and criticize policies and laws 

does no good if you have not voted in candidates who are working for the good of the people in their 

district. We can make a difference and make positive changes for the future if we all vote in every 

election. Clubs can sponsor "Meet the Candidate" Nights in their community so everyone is 

informed of the issues and platforms which the particular candidate supports. Awareness and 

understanding becomes a wealth of knowledge. 

mailto:heatherstitch@aol.com
mailto:msellers@snet.net
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HEALTH & HOMELIFE 

Norily Casagrande, 46 Sima Road, Higganum, CT 06441, norilycasagrande@yahoo.com, 860-345-4636 

Health: 

The great outdoors come with a lot of perks — and pests. After your little one has been outside 

(especially if you live in a heavily wooded area) be sure to inspect for insect bites, especially from 

ticks. Do a bug body scan, look carefully in your child’s hair, and check clothing too (a perfect place 

for a tick stowaway to sneak into your home). If you do find something, follow these tips for treating 

tick bites and removing ticks. 

Treating tick bites in children:  

 Get it off! Unlike mosquito bites in children, which are hit-and-run offenses, a tick likes to 

hang around at the scene of the crime by burrowing its head in its victim’s skin. If you find 

one attached to your child, remove the tick with tweezers: Grasp the tick firmly at its head or 

mouth (near your child’s skin), and pull firmly and steadily until it lets go. Do not jerk or 

twist the tweezers while removing ticks, or you may come away with just the tick’s body. 

And ignore the antiquated advice to use petroleum jelly or a lit match to try to remove a tick: 

These methods can make things worse by causing the tick to dig in deeper.  

 Wipe down the bite site. Swab the area with an alcohol-soaked cotton ball or alcohol pad.  

 Bag the bugger. Seal the tick in a plastic bag.  

 Call your doctor. Your pediatrician may want you to bring your child (and the tick) in to 

treat the tick bite. Deer ticks, which are tiny, can carry Lyme disease, a bacterial disease 

which is harmful to children's health. The telltale symptom of Lyme is a red bull’s-eye-

shaped rash that appears within three to 30 days of the deer tick bite. Keep an eye on the site 

of a deer tick bite: If you see such a rash crop up, take your child to the pediatrician right 

away. Lyme disease can easily be treated with antibiotics, but they work best when started at 

the very first sign of infection. If your doctor does hand you a prescription, make sure you 

use caution when giving your toddler antibiotics. 

Preventing tick bites in children:  

 Dress your child in long-sleeved shirts and long pants before taking a walk in the woods or in 

tall grass, where ticks like to hang out.  

 Ticks love humid, moist places (like piles of leaves) near wooded or grassy areas. Be extra 

cautious to check your child for ticks if you’ve been walking or playing with your child in 

the woods or grassy fields.  

 Use an insect repellent. You can use one containing up to 30 percent DEET or 10 percent 

picaridin (but don’t use either on infants under two months). Limit it to your child’s clothing 

and any exposed skin except his hands and face. If you aren’t sure if a particular insect 

repellent is okay for your child, ask your doctor to recommend a safe one. This will also keep 

mosquito and spider bites at bay.  

 

mailto:norilycasagrande@yahoo.com
http://www.whattoexpect.com/toddler/childhood-injuries/mosquito-bites-in-children.aspx
http://www.whattoexpect.com/toddler/health-and-safety.aspx
http://www.whattoexpect.com/toddler-safety/overusing-antibiotics.aspx
http://www.whattoexpect.com/toddler/childhood-injuries/treating-spider-bites.aspx
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Homelife: 

Thanksgiving and Christmas aren’t the only times during the year that many of our residents are 

hungry. This economy has seen a rise in requests for basic needs (food, clothing, shelter) at the local 

level. One of the things we can do to help is to work with our local Social Service offices and Food 

Pantries to help them fill their shelves with non-perishable groceries, diapers and laundry products. 

Some clubs have monthly challenges to see who earns the crown for donating the most jars of 

peanut butter during the year. Here are some ideas for ways you can help feed the hungry: 

Source: www.ctfoodbank.org 

Food Drives 

Host a Virtual Food Drive 

You can host your own virtual food drive online!  To see how it works, please click here to see a 

virtual food drive online. 

Make Food Donations 

Individuals can bring food items to Connecticut Food Bank’s warehouses in East Haven, Fairfield 

and Waterbury. We weigh your donation and can give you a receipt for tax purposes. 

Organize a Food Drive 

Food drives play an important role in Connecticut Food Bank’s mission to alleviate hunger in 

Connecticut. Schools, businesses, youth groups, service organizations, theater and arts groups, 

places of worship, neighborhood groups, and groups of friends and families have all conducted 

successful food drives to benefit people at risk of hunger, and so can you! 

Tips for a Successful Food Drive 

Plan Ahead: 

 Get other people, particularly senior management, administrators, organization officers, 

teachers, friends and/or neighbors committed to the drive. 

 Choose a theme or name for your drive (for example: “Tons of Tuna,” “Oodles of Noodles,” 

“Halloween Trick or Trunk”). 

 Set a goal for how many pounds of food, how many cans or the dollar amount you will 

collect. 

Promote the Drive: 

 Schedule a fun kick-off event. 

 Educate your group about the issue of hunger. 

 Decorate a container to hold donated food. 

 Place posters and flyers in highly visible places. 

 Distribute memos or send letters to parents, neighbors, area businesses, etc. 

http://www.ctfoodbank.org/
http://vad.aidmatrix.org/vadxml.cfm?driveid=6004
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 Include flyers with employee paychecks. 

 Set up a collection schedule to collect certain types of food on specific days or during 

designated weeks. 

 Provide each person with a bag to fill with food. 

 Issue reminders throughout the drive. 

Make it Fun: 

 Encourage friendly competition between departments, offices, classes, etc. 

 Challenge a rival company or school. 

 Conduct a raffle for prizes. 

 Offer incentives such as stickers, pins and office dress-down days. 

 Reward groups and individuals who collect the most food. 

Thank the Participants: 

 Certificates of appreciation. 

  Thank you cards or letters. 

 Throw a party to celebrate your successful food drive. 

What to Donate 

Please only collect non-perishable items. 

Food Items Most Needed 

 100% Fruit Juice (cans / bottles / boxes) 

 Canned vegetables & fruit 

 Chunky soups & beef stew 

 Gluten-free products 

 Macaroni & cheese 

 Peanut butter 

 Powdered milk 

 Rice / dry & canned beans 

 Spaghetti & sauce 

 “Sugar free,” “low sodium,” & “no salt” items 

 Tuna & other canned meat 

Personal Care Items Most Needed 

 Shampoo, toothpaste and toothbrushes 

 Diapers, detergent and deodorant 

 Shaving cream, razors and hairbrushes 

Delivering the Food to Connecticut Food Bank 
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Because Connecticut Food Bank relies on volunteer labor, we consider delivery of the collected food 

to a Connecticut Food Bank warehouse as part of your donation. 

Our warehouses are open for deliveries Monday through Friday. Click here for directions and hours. 

Please call to make delivery arrangements before you come. 

Your donation is weighed and we can provide you with information concerning the number of meals 

your donation will provide to people in need. 

Thank you in advance for your time, energy and creativity. As a result of your leadership and 

interest, you have helped many people in need. 

Contact Us 

To arrange to deliver your food drive items, or for additional help with planning your food drive, 

contact Kerri Burgerhoff, Connecticut Food Bank’s Events and Promotions Assistant, at (203) 469-

5000, ext. 304, or kburgerhoff@ctfoodbank.org.  

INSPIRATION 

Teena Bruneau, 164 Seneca Road, Bristol, CT 06010, bruneauchris@hotmail.com, 860-589-3234 

“Grow with Connecticut Junior Women in Friendship, Leadership and Service” 

 

 

        After putting in a lot of hours to prepare changes for Spring Conference the Inspiration 

Committee is taking a little break during the summer.  A few of us have still been busy though 

helping with revisions to the CJW Bluebook & President’s Report. 

 

During July, your club should have received a Club Survey from Amy Neves, CJW Corresponding 

Secretary.  This is a survey put together by the Inspiration Committee to get feedback from all CJW 

members.  We want & need feedback to make sure this committee is moving CJW in the right 

direction. 

 

If you have not distributed this survey to your members please do so a.s.a.p. and have them return it 

directly to me at my email address.  If your club did not receive the survey, please contact me 

a.s.a.p. & I will resend it to you. 

Teena 

JUNIOR BULLETIN, MEDIA COORDINATOR 

Diane Neri, 14 Beach Road, Clinton, CT 06413, CJW_News-Media@yahoo.com, 860-669-8333 

http://www.ctfoodbank.org/contact.php
mailto:kburgerhoff@ctfoodbank.org
mailto:bruneauchris@hotmail.com
mailto:CJW_News-Media@yahoo.com
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The Internet can be a great tool but there are also some pitfalls to be aware of along the path into 

cyberspace.  The following tips are from the Facebook account help pages and apply to email and 

web surfing as well as to Facebook: 

Here are 7 things you can do to help keep your account safe: 

1. Pick a strong password: Use a combination of at least six numbers, letters, and punctuation 

marks (like ! and &) Diane’s hint: use a Password generator, available for free online at 

http://www.pctools.com/guides/password/  and remember to keep a record of the passwords 

you use since you don’t want to use the same password for more than one application. 

2. Make sure your email account(s) are secure and change your password frequently 

3. Log out of Facebook when you use a computer you share with other people 

4. Run anti-virus software on your computer:  I can’t stress enough the importance of having an 

up to date anti-virus/internet safety program installed and running on your computer…don’t 

get online without it! 

5. Add a security question to your account. 

6. Use Facebook’s extra security features 

7. Think before you click or download anything 

What can I do to keep my account secure?  

Never click suspicious links — even if they come from a friend or a company you know. This 

includes links sent on Facebook (ex: in a chat or post) and links sent in emails. If one of your friends 

clicks on spam by accident, that link might be sent to all of their Facebook friends. Remember to 

never re-enter your Facebook password or download something (ex: a .exe file) if you aren’t sure 

what it is. Learn more about recognizing suspicious links and suspicious emails. 

 

How do I reset my password and make sure it’s secure?  

If you're not logged in, you can reset your password by clicking the Forgot your password? link on 

the Facebook login page.  

 

If you're already logged in, you can reset your password by going to your Account Settings page, 

located in the Account drop-down menu at the top of every Facebook page.  

 

How do I add a security question to my account?  

Having a security question is a useful way to verify you own your account if you ever lose access to 

it.  

You can add a security question to your account from your Security Settings page:  

1. Click the account menu at the top right of any Facebook page and choose Account 

Settings. 

2. From the left column menu, click Security. 

3. Click on the Security Question section and follow the onsite steps. Note: You won't see this 

http://www.facebook.com/settings?tab=account&section=password&view
http://www.pctools.com/guides/password/%20%20and
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=213481848684090#What-can-I-do-to-keep-my-account-secure?
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=213481848684090#What-can-I-do-to-keep-my-account-secure?
http://www.facebook.com/help/?page=1165
http://www.facebook.com/help/?page=1014
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=166837783377596#How-do-I-reset-my-password-and-make-sure-it%E2%80%99s-secure?
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=166837783377596#How-do-I-reset-my-password-and-make-sure-it%E2%80%99s-secure?
http://www.facebook.com/recover.php
http://www.facebook.com/settings
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=174775012577892#How-do-I-add-a-security-question-to-my-account?
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=174775012577892#How-do-I-add-a-security-question-to-my-account?
http://www.facebook.com/settings?tab=security
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section if you've already added a security question to your account. 

Tips for picking a good security question: 

 Pick a question and answer you know you'll remember 

 Keep your security question a secret 

 Make sure your answer is specific enough that it can't be guessed easily 

You can improve the overall security of your account by updating your security information. 

  

I selected "Keep me logged in," but now I need to change it.  

The option to log out of your account is located in the account dropdown menu at the top-right 

corner of Facebook. To get back to Facebook from the Help Center, click Back to Facebook in the 

top-right corner of this page.  

1. Click the arrow ( ) at the top-right corner of Facebook 

2. Select Log Out 

3. From the Facebook log-in page, uncheck the Keep me logged in box 

Note: If you sign on to Facebook from a computer or mobile device that you share with others (ex: a 

family computer, friend’s phone, or an internet café), make sure that you log out of your Facebook 

account and quit the browser (ex: Firefox) when you’re done using Facebook.  

 

How do I change the password for my login email address?  

Remember that anyone with access to your email accounts can request a new password for your 

Facebook account. One way that you can make sure the email addresses listed on your account are 

secure is by changing the passwords to your email accounts and making sure that each password is 

different.  

To change your login email password (ex: your Gmail password):  

1. Go to your email account 

2. Find your account settings 

3. Change your password 

 

Public Relations: 

I have made every attempt to verify all the newspaper email addresses that you will find in the 

updated version of the Blue Book. Many of the local newspapers have ceased publication but most 

towns now have an online “newspaper” or belong to Patch, an online local newspaper. With Patch 

http://www.facebook.com/update_security_info.php
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=202438353130736#I-selected-%22Keep-me-logged-in,%22-but-now-I-need-to-change-it.
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=202438353130736#I-selected-%22Keep-me-logged-in,%22-but-now-I-need-to-change-it.
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=187298731335448#-How-do-I-change-the-password-for-my-login-email-address?
http://www.facebook.com/help/?faq=187298731335448#-How-do-I-change-the-password-for-my-login-email-address?
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you can upload your local news items, along with pictures, or even start your own blog.  

The local papers all seem to have one thing in common. They are only interested in LOCAL news so 

items should be about your local club activities. Do as I did and send an introductory email to the 

local news editor to begin a relationship. Find out when their deadline for local news is and the 

preferred format for submissions. When you do get club news printed in the paper or online, please 

send a copy to me for the Director’s Press Book. 

Diane 

JUNIORETTES 

Debi Puzia, 8 Cora Road, Tolland, CT 06084, dapuz55@yahoo.com, 860-870-9200 

Summer is still aiming its blazing sun on us, but it’s time to start thinking about your 

Juniorette Club.  Now is a good time to arrange a meeting with your President and interested 

executive board members about the coming year.  Time to discuss a theme, agenda and since each 

club may have new board members, it is good to go over the responsibility of their positions.  

Communication is key in having a good foundation for your club.  Send out emails to members, to 

those who left and might return, or have each member send an email forwarded to a friend.  Who 

knows, it might bring in new members. 

Membership growth has always been an issue because how can you have a successful active club 

with one or two members?  It takes a group of girls to be able to do all those wonderful activities 

you have planned.   

I would like to schedule a teleconference for Advisors and Presidents in August.  I will be sending 

out an email with some more information and tentative dates. 

Enjoy these last days of summer.  Be safe.  Be sure to send me your updated contact lists so that I 

can send out information via mail.  I would like Advisors name, phone and email. 

 

As always if you have any concerns please call me or email me.  I am here for you. 

 

In Juniorette Spirit, 

Debi Puzia 

LONG TERM AFFILIATION (LTA) 

Teena Bruneau, 164 Seneca Road, Bristol, CT 06010, bruneauchris@hotmail.com, 860-589-3234 

“Grow with Connecticut Junior Women in Friendship, Leadership and Service” 

Evelyn Magera, 40 Reality Road, Oxford, CT 06478, evelynfromjuniors@hotmail.com, 203-888-5311 

“Juniors are great leaders like shining stars guiding the way” 

Long Term Affiliation – Female Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes (FSFH) 

Due to the changing of the “guard” that each club has experienced during the summer, we are 

mailto:dapuz55@yahoo.com
mailto:bruneauchris@hotmail.com
mailto:evelynfromjuniors@hotmail.com
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reiterating the following information from our last newsletter article to all clubs to make sure the 

lines of communication are fully open.  

At Spring Conference 2012 our clubs elected our new Long Term Affiliation (LTA) Female 

Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes (FS:FH) which is the first community-based transitional home located 

in the city of Bridgeport dedicated to homeless female Veterans and their children less than five 

years of age in Connecticut. FS/FH provides 15 beds of transitional housing with case management 

services. In addition, the program offers or refers residents to additional specialized services that 

address the unique needs of the female Veterans. 

We are very excited about working with this organization and helping our female veterans with 

getting their lives back on track. Our emphasis for this project will be to publicize the availability of 

the home and the life skills programs that Homes for Brave can offer them. We both know how 

generous our club members have been for past sponsorships and will hopefully support this new 

project in the same manner. We will be communicating to all clubs upcoming events, collections and 

fundraisers as they come up through our Corresponding Secretary, who will distribute all notices. 

 

For better communication with all the clubs we would like each club to forward the name & email 

address of their LTA chair or representative to us. This way we can have a direct line to each club. 

Please make sure to put “CJW LTA” in the subject of your first email, so your email does not get 

lost in our junk mail. We are also in the process of revamping the blue book pages and will 

appreciate it greatly if all club presidents will distribute the upcoming blue book CD’s to all 

members. Our CJW board is working diligently to update their department information with 

suggested guidelines and possible ways you can hold events in your local community. 

We welcome any project ideas or invitations to any fundraisers or events your club may have. We 

hope to visit as many clubs as possible to help keep everyone informed as to how you can make a 

difference in the lives of our female veterans. 

Have a very safe and wonderful summer, 

Teena Bruneau & Evelyn Magera 

CJW Long Term Affiliation Co-Chairs 
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MEETING PLANNER 

Elizabeth Tischio, 5 Lakeview Place, Middlefield, CT 06455, johntischio@prudentialct.com, 860-349-3065 

 

As one of the “Jewels” of “Connecticut Jewels among Women”, my goal as 

meeting planner is to make the arrangements for meetings of the “new and improved” CJW so they 

comply with changes made by the Inspiration Committee.  I will try to keep the expenses of 

meetings and conferences to a minimum to enable more Juniors to attend.  If you have any 

suggestions or questions, please contact me. 

Elizabeth Tischio   

 

CHARTER OAK 

 

Sadly, Christine Brouillard will not be able to continue as the District Advisor for the 

Charter Oak District. We are currently seeking a volunteer to fill this position. Please 

contact Debi Puzia if you are interested in joining the Board in this capacity. In the 

interim, Debi will be the contact person for the Charter Oak District. 

 

DOGWOOD 

Donna Wesolowski, 873 Bayberry Lane, Orange, CT 06477, donnaweso@optimum.net, 203-799-3519 

The Dogwood District is made up of the ladies from the Junior Women's Club of 

Fairfield, the Junior Woman's Club of Milford, the Monroe Women's Club, the 

Newtown Junior Women's Club, the Orange Community Women, the Stamford Junior 

Woman's Club, the Stratford Junior Woman's Club, the Trumbull Community Women, 

Inc., the West Haven Junior Woman's Club and the Trumbull Young Woman's Club.  

 Even though most of our clubs are enjoying a slower summer schedule, CJW is still in our thoughts.  

The Presidents of each club in Dogwood have been looking at their calendar’s to see when would be 

a good time to get together to meet and chat about our clubs and the plans we have for 2012-13. It 

looks like early September is the best for those who had a preference, so I’ll be throwing out a few 

dates sometime in the next couple of weeks to see if we can decide on a good day.  

Donna  

 

REGAL MONARCHS 

Open position.  

Clubs, until you get a District Advisor please send your news directly to Diane Neri 

or Debi Puzia. 

mailto:johntischio@prudentialct.com
mailto:donnaweso@optimum.net
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S.H.O.R.E. 

Ann Whitman, 28 Beechwood Drive, Wallingford, CT 06492, annwhitman@snet.net, 203-284-2376 

 

Durham Woman's Club 

Haddam Junior Woman's Club 

Lyme-Old Lyme Junior Woman's Club 

Middlefield Junior Women's Club 

Shoreline Community Women, Inc. 

Wallingford Community Women 

(Repeated from the May-June Bulletin) 

Welcome to a new year with CJW & Juniors!  

I am the new district adviser, All S.H.O.R.E. club Presidents please send me an e-mail with your 

monthly meeting day, time & place. Also please add me to your newsletter or e-mail distribution list 

if you do not have a newsletter.   

I have served CJW club members in various positions on the state board and look forward to a closer 

relationship with the Officers and club members in the district.   

Ann 

Mark your calendars for Saturday, August 18 and the 15
th

 running of the Liberty 

Bank Clinton Bluefish 5K Road Race, major fundraiser for Shoreline Community 

Women. Advance registrations are available online at 

http://clintonct.com/rrregistration.html. Walk-ins are cheerfully accepted the day of 

the race. Starting gun is at 9:00 am. Refreshments served following the race. 

 

WILDBURY 

Cara Rinaldi, 151 Andrew Ave., Naugatuck, CT 06770, cararinaldi04@hotmail.com, 203-560-2819 

No report. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:annwhitman@snet.net
http://clintonct.com/rrregistration.html
mailto:cararinaldi04@hotmail.com
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THIS AND THAT 

Here’s your chance to share something with everyone. Send in your recipes, interesting articles, photos, quotes, book or movie reviews, restaurant 
reviews… 

Read any good books lately? I’ll confess, I read most of my books these 

days on my Kindle or iPad and, since I’ll read just about anything as long 

as it’s mindless fluff, I’m a sucker for the free books available from 

eReader.com. I just finished “Assault with a Deadly Glue Gun,” by Lois 

Winston which was a perfect hot-weather read, especially if you’re fond 

of Janet Evanovich’s style and into crafting as it includes “recipes” for several craft projects. 

Anastasia Pollack is having what you could describe as a “bad week” with the sudden death 

of her husband and subsequent discovery that he had gambled away their life savings plus 

the kids college funds and left her up to her eyeballs in debt to a very nasty loan shark and in 

custody of his communist mother and her nasty dog. Never mind finding a corpse glue-

gunned to her office chair. (See, it’s got it all for me…humor, mystery AND crafts!) I also 

enjoy listening to books, especially in the car. Sophie Kinsella is a favorite author of mine 

and I’ve just finished “I’ve Got Your Number” and “Can You Keep a Secret?” Now I’m 

listening to “The No. 1 Ladies’ Detective Agency,” by Alexander McCall Smith. It’s a 

delightful series set in Botswana. Precious Ramotswe plies her trade as a private investigator 

in Botswana, uncovering corruption and malfeasance with the help of auto repair shop 

proprietor Mr. J.L.B. Matekoni and a preternaturally gifted typist named Mma Makutsi. I 

loved the HBO series and the books are a delightful read/listen. 

Oh, and speaking of HBO…have you heard that Diana Gabaldon’s Outlander books have 

been picked up for an HBO series? OMG, I love those books! 
 


